[image: image1.png]Hrdlef;h

Sailing (lub





Ardleigh Sailing Club:
Minutes of the Committee Meeting

14th June 2017
Attendance: John Thompson (JT), Robert Turvil (RT), Richard Biggs (RB), Anja Newman (AN), Mick Balaam(MB) Paul Constable (PC), 
Richard Clayton (RC), Ben Constable (BC)  

Apologies for absence

Jamie Gedhill (JG) John King (JK)
Standing Items

The May 2017 minutes were approved and the Chairman was authorised to sign them. Proposed by PC seconded by RB. Carried unanimously 
Matters Arising   
JT will circulate the updated CP policy to the committee, once he has seen the latest RYA version.
It was noted that PC is still to decide on the format of the Laser open meeting.

It was noted that Sudbury Rowing club will donate £50 to the club for the use of the club’s circular tables. 
It was noted that enquiries from people requesting sailing experience would be given details of the club’s sailing events.

Correspondence received
JT reported that the Gilberd School was interested in using the club for three days a week for canoeing and kayaking during April through to July.

JT will write to the school outlining the club’s terms and cost for a trial arrangement. 
It was noted that ASC members have been invited to the Gunfleet sailing regatta being held on from the 22nd to the 24th Jun 2017.
Health and Safety
There were no reported issues

Financial Summary
RB will write to the IR regarding the effect of the club leaving the CASC scheme. It was noted that an EGM would be needed to ratify any decision.
The monthly management accounts issued by RB were approved. Proposed PC seconded JT

It was agreed to place before an EGM the proposal to allow subscriptions to run from the commencement of any month.

Sailing, Social and Training
It was noted that item 3e radio controlled boats-will go ahead, the date TBC.

possibly 19th August 2017.
PC will stand as OOD and provide details for the Solo Open to be held on the 17th June 2017. The event will be supported by MB, RC, JT and R Askew (RA) in the galley. It was agreed that the entry fee will be £15 for sailors and £5 for non-sailors to include food.

PC will check to see if the OK open date can now be confirmed.
AN will amend the club’s calendar.

It was noted that G Grice was still to reply concerning the sailing training programme. Subsequently, after the meeting GG has replied and the event is going ahead. JT will have a word with an instructor he knows regarding the training, with the possibility of making him a temporary member.

MB asked for helpers to assist with tidying the club premises before the Solo open.
AN will issue an all members notice for AOTWD. It was noted that members will be able to sign in guests. RB will ask RA to provide galley services.
BC will organise a shore event for the day. The AOTWD pursuit race will be for the Keith Harvey Plate.
Membership
It was noted that the club has 58 active members, comprising 18 family, 27 individuals, 4 Individual and junior, 6 social, 1 junior and 2 social and junior.
It was agreed to reduce the joining fee to £30 after May each year. 
RB confirmed that from June new members will be given the option to pay by monthly STO so he will adjust the membership form to reflect this change.
Marketing
Nothing noted

Structural/Facilities
JT will arrange with the plumber for new taps to be fitted in the men’s changing room and kitchen.
MB reported that the weed sprayer has been delivered and that the weed killer has been approved by the Water Authority. MB reported that the weeds need to be cut down before the sprayer is used. 

It was agreed that RT will ask JG to buy a Tera cover for £74.
PC will send a copy of the club’s calendar to Sean Plum, the fishing manager, so he can see when to arrange his events so they do not to clash with ASC events.
AOB

It was noted that an email address should be set up for the club steward.
RT will make enquiries about John Haverson a rower who got locked in the club.
JT will obtain the rowing club’s president details.

It was agreed that the AOTWD pursuit race should be named the Keith Harvey Plate. 
JT said he will ask JG to ask Mark Miller if he would like to join the committee and be responsible for the Feva, and Teras.
JT will ask Alexis if he would like to join the committee as Marketing Officer

Date of the next meeting
Wednesday 12th July 2017, 2000 in the Clubhouse
Signed Chairman……………………….
Dated    …………………………….
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